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Dear friends,

This has been a great week, rich in new decisions, and with a
feeling that the Holy Spirit has been at work in many lives, not just
young ones. Now we are in another change-around period, but no time to
digesti In the last few days, hundreds of people have left, but 123
more arrive today and more again tomorrow. By Wednesday, we'll be well
over 600.

Since the sale of the Grand Hotel, we are full with around 500, so
over a hundred will be in beds outside our houses - and indeed a good
many will be lodged with our kind neighbours in the Grand. We've been
rather taken by surprise with the numbers. We expected to be full from
mid-August to the end. While there is a warm welcome for each one,
some will have to wait for the previous occupants of their room to
leave, and others may be invited to make their own beds I There is a
great spirit of willing service, but the flesh is weakening...

The week's meetings have seen a constant stream of young and old
coming up to share hew decisions and insights. 1 can't remember ever
seeing anything quite like it. Increasingly, the line between the two
morning meetings blurred - the first more on personal faith and
convictions, the second on a theme. Brian Boobbyer led the former in
relaxed style. On Wednesday, a group of seven young teenage girls
marched up and sat on the steps of the platform, in turn climbing up to
say their piece. Their honest and courageous sharing started a chain
reaction that ran down the following days.

An Indian living in Britain confessed that she hadn't always had
the courage to affirm her faith in school - '1 thought it wouldn't be
good for my cool image. But it's not un-cool to have faith in God.' In
a broad American accent, another girl spoke of her hatred for 'my
parents, for myself, for God for making me the person that 1 am'. She
had been tempted by suicide, but she felt how she was hurting God by
refusing His love and hating what He had made. 'It may be easier to
end one's life than to die to self and live,' she concluded. A third
told how she had rushed up to her room in tears after a previous
meeting where a friend had spoken of her new-found honesty with her
parents. She had then written five sides in her notebook without
stopping, and sought out her parents to be honest in her turn. She
described 'three people sitting on a bench on the terrace with a deep
lasting friendship between them'.

The theme of commitment provoked much heart-searching. '1 want to
commit my life to God for the everyday decisions,' said a young
engineer. 'It's a contract for life that has to be signed on a daily
basis.' Another spoke of playing chess eight days a week, and then
deciding 'to surrender it to God'. 'I've been living two lives,' he
confessed; 'now 1 have more time for people, and 1 try to be one self,
though 1 wasn't quite sure who that was'. He was followed by a British
girl who said, '1 wanted to become free without God at the centre of my
life. 1 wanted to become a punk rocker. But 1 just became selfish,
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